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FIELD REPORT 
DATE: February 2, 2012 
 
PROJECT:  Independence Park Main Library 
WEATHER CONDITIONS:  Cloudy - 64°  
REPORTED BY: Benjamin R. Bradford, The Library Design Collaborative 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Benjamin R. Bradford, Steve Jackson, Vic Todd, and Pierce Langridge 
  
 
OBSERVATIONS: 

1) Pile driving is continuing.  Approximately 150 piles have been driven. 
2) An additional “wet” pile driver is on site.  A meter and water hose have been 

installed on a fire hydrant on Independence Boulevard to supply water to the new 
rig’s water tank. 

3) Traffic and parking signs have been installed to assist drivers while the back parking 
area is closed. 

4) Catch basin A-8 is installed and the subsurface drainage system is complete from 
this point to the existing 72” pipe. 

5) BREC’s running track has begun construction around Independence Park. 
 

CONSTRUCTION SCHEDULE: 
1) Continue the drilling and driving of the piles. 
2) Pile caps should start in the next few days.  Due to the weather conditions, the exact 

date could not be tied down. 
3) Continue the installation of the subsurface drainage system. 
4) The work in the rear parking lot will be completed Wednesday, February 8th. 
5) MJW shall coordinate with BREC’s contractor when the water hose that supplies the 

pile driver becomes an obstacle to their construction. 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 
1) Two (2) pages of photographs from the site visit. 






